Meeting Minutes

Tuesday 2 September 2025 – Captains Meeting – Builders Club Dee Why 7pm

- Time Meeting Open: 7.04pm
- Time Meeting Closed: 7.28pm
- NOTE: Please sign the attendance sheet
 - o Simon Peacock Pitty 2 President
 - Josh Gaughan Builders 1 Secretary
 - o James Bradley (phone) Pitt 2 Treasurer
 - Lesley Peacock (phone) Match Secretary
 - o Mark Beaumont Calabria
 - o Les Boulter Builders 2
 - o Matt Frost Manly 1
 - o Steve Codd (phone) Pitty 1
 - Brad Horton Pitty 1
 - o Richard King Nomads
 - o Charlie Luckett (phone) Manly 2
 - o Sam Giffney Manly 3
 - o Graeme Crawford (phone) Buckettys
 - o Dan Talbot Timo 2
- Are there any apologies
 - o Noah Pitty 3
 - o Philip Kerr Timo 1

Welcome extended to all Captains and acknowledgement and welcome to new captains and a minutes silence on the passing of long serving association member Greg Gant.

- Minutes from the last meeting
 - o Mover = Brad
 - Seconder = Bowie
- Presidents Report
 - o Mover = Brad
 - o Seconder = Dan
- Treasurer Report
 - o Mover = Les
 - o Seconder = Brad
- Match Secretary Report
 - o Mover = Richard
 - o Seconder = Bowie

Agenda items discussed.

- 1. Pittwater RSL boards have been re-located to the auditorium, there are 6 boards.
- 2. Next round of Premier League starts next Monday, 8th September
- 3. Looking at confirming dates for club events, Builders confirmed they are booked in for Saturday 22nd November. Pittwater RSL and Players Championship to be confirmed

General Business:

- Les enquired about whether teams are paid up, James stated he would need to check but believes most team are.
- Driller stated they are yet to pay and is needing bank details, Josh to pass on bank details
- James made comment that he wanted to check that Builders 2 direct debit was turned off between competitions to ensure they have not overpaid. Les stated that he thought this had been turned of – James to check and let Les know
- Bowie requested an invoice from James to pass onto the club, James offered to produce this for any other club needing it – James to send Bowie an invoice
- Richard asked for confirmation of how long Manly 3 will play out of Calabria Club, Bowie stated it
 was his understanding it would be for the rest of this competition. Committee to inform teams if this
 changes
- Richard enquired whether the Association would be doing anything in relation to the passing of Greg Gant, flowers to wife or donation **Lesley to look into this**
- Les flagged that the Builders teams will be wanting the Ipswich 5 boards for 22nd November, currently with Simon and booked in. **Josh to post a Save the Date** in Captain's chat
- Reminder from Les and Simon that any suggested changes to the Constitution would need to be raised at the next captains meeting in November so they can be taken to AGM to be voted on

•

Meeting closed at 7.28pm, next Captains meeting is on Tuesday 4th November 2025

President Report Captains Meeting - September 2025

Good evening, everyone,

Thanks for coming out tonight. It's only been a short while since our last meeting, so I'll keep this brief with just a few updates to share.

Last weekend, Phil, Brad, and I headed to Albury for the final DPA tournament of the year. Friday night kicked off with the Open Doubles, a best-of-5 round-robin where the top two teams moved off the sheet and into the final eight. Ronny Peacock and I teamed up but only manage one win before an early exit. Phil and Brad, on the other hand, found their rhythm, stringing together enough victories to reach the money rounds. They fought their way to the final but were edged out by Brody Klinge and Brandon Weener. Still, a brilliant effort from them.

Saturday brought the DPA Singles Events 18 and 19, played in a best-of-11 leg, straight knockout format. After a typical darting weekend long Friday night, we were all a bit off our game and bowed out early in the first event. After a quick breather, and some straightening juice, we jumped into the second event with better results. Phil powered through his first two matches but fell just short of the prize money. Brad and I, helped by a first-round bye, made it to the round of 16 and made the money round before losing to the seeded players.

On Sunday, we faced the big guns in Singles Event 20 which was a best-of-5 legs per set, best-of-3 sets format, including stars like Joe Camito, Brody Klinge, and James Bailey—all qualifiers for the inaugural Australian Premier League, with Joe also earning a shot at the World Championships at Alexandra Palace. I got a lucky first-round bye, won a couple of matches to reach the money rounds, but was eventually stopped by Joe Camito. Phil and Brad, each notched a few wins but didn't quite make the money rounds. We were thrilled to hear positive feedback from some of Australia's best players and are already looking forward to more DPA events in 2026.

Shifting gears, the Premier League starts up again next week, and we've got room for a few new players to join the Monday night tournament. Please mention it to you players and if they are keen, please have them get in touch with me soon.

Finally, it's been a blast watching our new teams dive in and even pull off some early wins. For our returning teams, the tight matches and a few surprising upsets have made for an exciting start. Keep it up, everyone!

That's all from me for now. Cheers,

Treasurers Report 02/9/2025

Hi all,

Short and sweet this week. Since last meeting the only changes in balance are the total of \$60 from P&C's team fees.

Total balance stands at \$9356.62

SEPTEMBER MONTHLY MEETING

Hi everyone,

I would like to start my report tonight a little differently. Last week it was very sad for the NBD darting family to report the loss of one of our oldest members, Greg Gant. I know most of you won't know Greg as he played for the Manly Leagues Club for many years and was well known around the community. Before we start our meeting tonight, I ask all Captains to observe a minuet silence to remember a true gentleman of the game and a cherished member of our darts community.

Thank you.

Well even though it has only been three weeks since the beginning of the competition, I can tell you that there has already been nine180's thrown, one 171 and 6 Bull finishes, as well as a 14 darter and a 120 peg. Well done and it just shows the calibre of our darting family.

Because it has only been three weeks there really is not very much to report. The sheets are getting to me very quickly and even more importantly readable, for that I truly thank all captains.

All I ask is please remember to tell me a little of what goes on in your night, so I can then relay it to our darties. The good and the funny little things. Even someone going for the triple 20 and gets 3 triple ones. I am sure your players would love to see their name in lights......

That's if for me at the moment and I wish you all good throwing.

Lesley